
February 1, 2022 
 
Greetings from the North, 
 
The Lord has been so gracious towards us.  We have continued to see 
answers to prayer.  Many of the sick friends for whom we have been 
faithfully and fervently praying are now on the mend.  One of our sweet 
ladies was finally able to have much needed surgery upon which she 
has been waiting for several years.  It appears that the operation was a 
success, for which we are praising the Lord. 
 
We have seen the Homegoing of a couple more long-time friends.  
While we are rejoicing that they are in the presence of their precious 
Saviour and are no longer suffering, we continue to pray for the comfort 
of their families and friends. 
 
Our church braved the frigid wind chill temperatures (-30⁰ C/-22⁰ F) 
shortly before Christmas.  We joyfully sang Christmas carols outside 
and delivered goodie bags containing tracts and candy to the 
neighbours around us.  Our family also baked some Christmas dainties 
to send with Gospel literature to our unsaved friends.  The small gifts 
were very much appreciated and we were thanked over and over again.  
Praise the Lord for the softening of hearts! 
 
With Christmas quickly approaching, Snow Lake Baptist Church was 
able to host a small fellowship with our church family.  After much 
sickness had past, it was a tremendous blessing to encourage one 
another.   
 
Our neighbour has been showing considerable kindness lately.  This 
kindness is an answer to prayer as it shows his heart is not closed.  
Please continue to pray for his salvation.   
 
One of the town’s residents organized an event this past Saturday, and 
our church took the opportunity to get involved.  Some of us got together 
to carefully design effective Scripture signs for our trucks.  We 
highlighted God’s blessings and the freedoms that He has given to us.  
God worked to place us right behind the organizer’s truck.  The verses 
and emphasis on God were at the forefront of the parade throughout the 
whole town and surrounding area.  Glory to God!  
 
We are praying for God to work in the hearts of our fellow Canadians 
during this time in which they are desperately searching for the answer 
to freedom.  Please pray for us in Northern Manitoba and for our nation 
as a whole.  God keep our land glorious and free.  God bless Canada! 
 
Serving Together, 
  
 
David, Nadine, Abigail, Paul, and Noah Muckle 
  



 


